
 

 
Public Hearing Meeting Minutes 

October 16, 2023 
  

The Public Hearing for the proposed assessments for the paving project for Strom Dr was held on October 
16, 2023 at the 106 Mallard Ln Township Hall with Supervisors Kerby Lund, Dennis Lund and Bryan 
Meichsner present together with Treasurer Kathy Zimmerman, Clerk Mike Cleary and Engineer Jeff 
Stabnow.  With a quorum present, the meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. The pledge of allegiance 
was recited.  
 
Supervisor Kerby Lund introduced the Township Officers and Township Engineer.  He then stated the 
purpose of the meeting was to review and approve the assessments for the 2023 paving project on Strom 
Dr. in Brandon Township.   
 
Clerk Mike Cleary reported that all adjoining property owners had been mailed a notice of the meeting on 
October 1, 2023 and that the notice was posted to the Township web site, the Township Hall and the 
Brandon Bremer Bank and was published in the October 5 and 11, 2023 issues of the Douglas County 
Record. 
 
Clerk Mike Cleary reported that the final cost of the project was $185,379 which resulted in an assessment 
of 80% or $9,900 per buildable parcel and a reduced assessment of $9,800 for a buildable parcel that did 
not receive a swing-a-way mailbox.  The total assessments are $148,100 with the township share at 20% 
or $37,279. 
   
There were 3 property owners in attendance none of whom objected to the assessments. 
 
A motion was made by Bryan with a second by Dennis to approve Resolution 10-16-23A Approving the 
Assessment for the Strom 2023 Paving Project.  Motion carried 3-0.  
 
Chair Kerby Lund thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the public hearing at 7:07 pm. 

 
These minutes are not official until approved by the Township Board 

 

 
 

 

       

Mike Cleary, Clerk      Kerby Lund, Chair 


